
December Board Meeting Minutes 

 

On December 9th, the Board meeting was called to order at 6:30pm.  Those in attendance 

included Board Members Amber Hardwick, Dustin Weyerman, Ross Morris, Andrea Louthan, 

Superintendent Myles Johnson, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and Business Manager Autumn 

Helling. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the Agenda was approved.  Next, the November 13th  

Minutes were approved.  During “Comments from the Audience”, four Freshman Business 

students (Taylor Towns, Alexa Trejo-Ochoa, Jace Morris, Kaitlyn Helling) presented to the Board the 

same ‘Shark Tank’ presentation they recently gave at East Central BOCES. These four students 

came up with a business plan (freeze dried foods) and presented to a panel of judges in Limon.  

They were awarded funding to pursue this endeavor and shared their presentation and business 

plan with the Board.  The Business Service Reports were then presented and approved. Mrs. Minor 

then provided her Principal’s Report, in which she briefed the Board on student discipline and 

attendance records to date.  Mr. Johnson then provided his Superintendent’s Update, in which a 

general school update was provided, along with discussion on potential upcoming policy specific 

to transfer students.  Under “Discussion/Action Items”, the Board approved the acceptance of a 

bid from Norcon to replace the gym bleachers during Summer 2025.  Under “Personnel”, the Board 

approved a Student Advisor contract for Sydney Terrell for Spring Semester.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 7:10pm and next meeting was set for 6:30pm on January 15th.  

 


